
 
AGENDA 

 
REGULAR MEETING                                          November 15, 2022 
BOROUGH COUNCIL                           7:30 PM 
MALVERN BOROUGH 

      
PRESIDING:   Amy Finkbiner, Ph.D., President   
           
INVOCATION:   Zeyn B. Uzman, Mayor 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 
          
1. ROLL CALL:  Council President Finkbiner 

Council Vice-President Bones 
Council Member Frederick 
Council Member Laney 
Council Member Niemiec 
Council Member Phillips 
Council Member Riccetti 
Mayor Uzman 
 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 
 
MOTION: To approve the agenda for the November 15, 2022 meeting of Borough Council as 
presented. 

 
3. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
a. Anyone present who is recording the meeting shall announce so at this time, in accordance 

with Resolution No. 787. 
 

b. As a courtesy, if you are participating via Zoom, please turn your camera on while speaking. 
 
c. Borough Council met in executive session prior to this evening’s meeting to discuss a 

personnel matter. 
 

Virtual Meeting Participation Option 
 

This evening’s meeting of Malvern Borough Council allows for a virtual meeting 
option via Zoom.  The information on how to participate virtually via telephone or 
video conferencing is provided below. 
 
Borough Council Meeting Dial-In Information: 1-877-853-5247 (toll-free) 
 
Meeting link:      https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84197019623 
 
When prompted, enter the following meeting ID, followed by the “#” symbol: 841 9701 
9623.  You will be placed in the waiting room and admitted by the host. 
 
To unmute if using audio via telephone, please enter *6. 
 
Malvern Borough is not liable for any computer security problems that participants 
may experience. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84197019623


 
 

 
4. MINUTES & REPORTS 

 
a. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 
MOTION: To approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on Tuesday, November 1, 2022 
as presented. 

 
b.   APPROVAL OF REPORTS  
 
MOTION: To approve the Treasurer’s Report, the Sub-Committee Reports for Finance and  
Administration, Public Safety, and Public Works, the Chief of Police Report, the Code    
Enforcement Department Reports, the Superintendent of Public Works Report, the Assistant 
Manager’s Report, and the Manager’s Report for the month of October 2022, as submitted. 

 
c.   BOROUGH COUNCIL SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS 

    Finance & Administration  

 Public Safety  

 Public Works 
 

5. SPECIAL BUSINESS 
 

a. CHRISTMAS ON KING – MBPA SPONSORED 
 

MOTION: To authorize the MBPA and Philly Yard Bar to utilize the municipal lot for a full service 
bar, adjacent to Wolfe’s Brass, for the “Christmas on King” event scheduled for Saturday, 
November 26, 2022, pursuant to the Borough Solicitor’s conditions and approval by the 
Pennsylvania Liquor Control Board.   
 
The MBPA is hosting the “Christmas on King” event on Saturday, November 26, 2022 and is 
requesting approval to have a beer garden in the municipal lot adjacent to Wolfe's Brass.  The 
provider will be Philly Yard Bar.   

 
b. 2023 BUDGET FOR THE BOROUGH OF MALVERN - AUTHORIZATION TO ADVERTISE  
 
MOTION: To authorize the advertisement of the proposed 2023 budget for the Borough of 
Malvern for public review.  

 
The Borough Manager will review revisions to the proposed 2023 budget to date for the 
Borough of Malvern. The proposed 2023 budget does not propose a tax increase. Borough 
Council will review the requests that have been received from civic associations and the road 
program. A public hearing on the 2023 budget will be held at the December 6, 2022 meeting 
and the final budget will be considered at the December 20, 2022 meeting. 
 

6.         UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
a. SIDEWALK PRESENTATION 
 
Planning Commission Member Scott Oswald will be presenting a sidewalk presentation that was 
recently discussed by the Planning Commission at their October 20, 2022 meeting to address 
the recommendations in the recently approved revised Comprehensive Plan by Borough 
Council.  
 
 
 



 
 
 

          b.  FIRST AVENUE BIKE TRAIL PARK 
 
Borough Council and the Borough Manager will give an update on the First Avenue Bike Trail 
Park proposal, regarding the grant obtained for active recreational activities to take place at the 
property, formerly referred to as the Pump Track Project.   
 
c. ZONING HEARING BOARD 
 
There are no new Zoning Hearing Board Applications before the Zoning Hearing Board.   
 

7.         NEW BUSINESS   
 

a. PAOLI BATTLEFIELD FLAG POLE LIGHTING CONCERNS 
 

Borough Council will discuss the Paoli Memorial Grounds flagpole lighting concerns received 
from residents regarding how the current lighting affects the wildlife and natural habitat.     

 
8.         PUBLIC FORUM   
 

Citizens/taxpayers are invited to bring before Borough Council any item not on the agenda. 
 

9.        ADJOURNMENT   
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MALVERN BOROUGH                November 1, 2022 
1 East First Avenue     7:30 PM 
Malvern, PA 19355 

 
PRESIDING:         Amy Finkbiner, Ph.D., President 

INVOCATION:     Zeyn B. Uzman, Mayor  

ROLL CALL 
 

PRESENT ABSENT:  
Council President Finkbiner                                       Council Member Riccetti 
Council Vice-President Bones  

  Council Member Laney  
  Council Member Niemiec  
  Council Member Phillips  
  Zeyn B. Uzman, Mayor 
 

1. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

A motion was made by Council Member Laney, seconded by Council Vice President Bones, and 
carried by a vote of 6-0, to approve the agenda for the Tuesday, November 1, 2022 meeting as 
presented.   
 
2. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Council President Finkbiner asked in accordance with Resolution No. 787 if any member of the 
audience was recording the meeting.   Mr. Chris Buckley recorded the meeting via ZOOM. 
 
Council President Finkbiner requested as a courtesy, if you are participating via ZOOM, please turn on 
your camera while speaking.  
 
Council President Finkbiner announced that Borough Council met in executive session on November 1, 
2022 prior to this evening’s meeting, with the Borough Solicitor, to discuss pending litigation and a code 
enforcement matter.  
 
Council President Finkbiner thanked the Malvern Borough Police Department, Malvern Fire Company, 
Public Works Department, and the Park & Recreation Committee for hosting and contributing to Monster 
Mash that was held in Burke Park this past Saturday, October 29, 2022 from 3PM to 5PM.   
 
3. MINUTES & REPORTS 

 
a. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A motion was made by Council Member Laney, seconded by Council Member Niemiec, and carried 
by a vote of 6-0, to approve the minutes from the Wednesday, October 12, 2022 special meeting of 
Borough Council as presented. 
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A motion was made by Council Vice President Bones, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and 
carried by a vote of 6-0, to approve the minutes from the Tuesday, October 18, 2022 regular meeting of 
Borough Council as presented. 

b. BOROUGH COUNCIL SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Council Member Laney stated that the Finance & Administration Sub-Committee met on Wednesday 
October 26, 2022 and discussed the following: 

• Invoices for Electric Bike & LENNI Electric for Light Pole regarding payment 
• PLGIT Investment Opportunity  
• 2023 Line Item Budget Review  

 
Council Member Phillips stated that the Public Safety Sub-Committee has not met since the last 
Borough Council meeting.   
 
Council Vice President Bones stated that the Public Works Sub-Committee has not met since the last 
Borough Council meeting.   
 
4. SPECIAL BUSINESS 
 

a. MALVERN FIRE COMPANY PRESENTATION 
 
The Malvern Fire Company presented to Borough Council their annual contribution request from 
Malvern Borough, as well as explained the services the Fire Company provides to the Community.  The 
presentation has been placed on the Borough’s website.   
 
Joe LeBresco, Neil Vaughn and Eric Nowaczyk presented or spoke on behalf of the Malvern Fire 
Company.  They have requested a 15% increase to last year’s contribution totaling $132,250.00. 
Additionally, the Fire Company will forward their chain of command structure in the weeks to follow 
to provide Borough Council a better understanding of the Fire Company’s operations.   
 
Borough Council thanked the Malvern Fire Company for their service and presentation.  They will take 
their request under consideration accordingly. 
 

b. GREENSTONE DEVELOPMENT (GABLES SUBDIVISION) LOCATED AT 217 WARREN 
AVENUE – APPROVAL OF DEDICATION 

 
Council President Finkbiner explained that the Developer is required to have the Deed of Dedication – 
Road Right of Way, Grant of Sanitary Sewer Easement and Dedication of Sanitary Sewer Pipeline 
Facilities, and Maintenance Agreement by Borough Council for the agreements to be recorded and to 
finalize the release of Final Escrow Release No. 8 that was authorized at the October 18, 2022 meeting.   

 
A motion was made by Council Vice President Bones, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and 
carried by a vote of 6-0, to approve Deed of Dedication – Road Right of Way, Grant of Sanitary Sewer 
Easement and Dedication of Sanitary Sewer Pipeline Facilities, and Maintenance Agreement as 
presented. 
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c. MALVERN LIBRARY BOARD APPOINTMENT 
 

Council President Finkbiner explained that Tom Teti has submitted an application to become a board 
member, to specifically represent Malvern Borough, to Malvern Library.  Borough Council has 
received his resume and will discuss and potentially appoint Mr. Tom Teti to the Malvern Library 
Board this evening. 
 
Council Vice President Bones recommended that Borough Council approve this appointment based on 
the merit of the candidate.   
 
A motion was made by Council Vice President Bones, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and 
carried by a vote of 6-0, to appoint Tom Teti to the Malvern Library Board.    

 
5. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 
a. ZONING HEARING BOARD 

 
Council Finkbiner announced that they are no new Zoning Hearing Board applications before the 
Zoning Hearing Board. 
   

b. KING STREET LIGHTING PRESENTATION BY THE MBPA 
 

Council President Finkbiner explained that the Malvern Business and Professional Association 
(MBPA) is requesting that lighting for King Street be installed, requesting the Borough contribute 
$6,000 towards the lighting installation from the American Rescue Plan Act Funds (ARPA).   
 
Barbara Casey from the MBPA attended via ZOOM and explained the lighting to be installed on King 
Street from November through January.   
 
Borough Council and the Mayor discussed the parameters and technical components of the lighting to 
be installed, as well as the importance of the lighting to help promote businesses on King Street.  It was 
further discussed that the Public Works Department may be able to install pole lighting annually in the 
future as a permanent solution. 
 
The Mayor addressed the importance of fundraising.   
 
A motion was made by Council Vice President Bones, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and 
carried by a vote of 6-0, to approve the American Rescue Act funds be released totaling $6,000 for 
lighting on King Street, as presented this evening, by the MBPA.   

 
c. 2023 BUDGET PRESENTATION 

   
The Borough Manager presented and reviewed Borough’s financial position for Year 2023 in a power 
point presentation. The presentation and draft budget has been posted on the Borough’s website.   
 

d. FIRST AVENUE BIKE TRAIL PARK 
 
Council Member Niemiec presented a power point presentation regarding the First Avenue Bike Trail 
Park formerly referred to at the Pump Track Project.  Borough Council is in favor and support of the 
revision to the former site planned for a pump track.  They discussed parking for the overall site.   
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Mr. John Buckley, Church Street, commented on sidewalks and parking. 
 
The presentation has been posted on the Borough website. 
 
6. NEW BUSINESS  

 
a. AIR QUALITY RENEWAL PERMIT FOR 143 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE 

 
Council President Finkbiner explained that Peace Products Company is located at 143 Pennsylvania 
Avenue and is renewing their Air Quality permit required by the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection (DEP).  The Borough has been notified and has thirty (30) days to provide 
DEP with comments regarding the operating permit application.  The Malvern Borough Code 
Enforcement Department has confirmed that this property does not have any complaints filed against the 
property.  Borough Council will discuss if any comments are to be provided to DEP.  
 
Council Vice President Bones mentioned complaints that have been brought to his attention and requested 
to include this in the response letter to DEP.   
 
The Borough Manager confirmed that the letter sent to DEP will address odors caused by the facility in 
the past. 
 

b. PENNSYLVANIA LOCAL GOVERNMENT INVESTMENT FUND (PLGIT) TRANSFER 
 

Council President Finkbiner informed the public that Malvern Borough is transferring the following 
funds to PLGIT due to a preferred investment rate for the following from the General Fund: 

• $200,000 Prime at 3.17% 
• $100,000 for 120 days at 4.64% 
• $100,000 for 150 days at 4.74% 
• $100,000 for 180 days at 4.94% 

 
Please note that the Prime account is liquid and two (2) monthly withdraws are allowed.  By transferring 
the above funds from the General Fund to PLGIT a higher return on investment will be achieved.   

 
7. PUBLIC FORUM   

 
Mr. John Buckley, Church Street, commented on curbing regarding his property and the Borough Staff.   
 
8. ADJOURNMENT   
 

All business having been discussed, a motion was made by Council Vice President Bones, seconded by 
Council Member Phillips, and carried by a vote of 6-0, to adjourn the meeting at 9:24PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Tiffany M. Loomis Borough 
Manager/Secretary 



TREASURER'S REPORT
October-22

November 16, 2022
GENERAL FUND:

January 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 2,629,157.90$          
2022 General Fund Budget 4,252,552.00$          
Year-to-Date - Revenues 4,360,272.90$          
Year-to-Date - Expenditures 3,802,145.70$          

October 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 3,350,810.06$           
October Revenues * 174,202.77                
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balance 3,525,012.83$           
October Expenses ** 337,727.73                
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 3,187,285.10$           
800,000 Special MM Acct. National Bank of Malvern 3,187,285.10$          

PLIGT CLASS I

October Opening Cash Value 250,000.00$             
October interest PLGIT Prime 100K Interest -2rd Qtr. 1,462.40$                  

PLGIT Term 125K 264,597.31$              
PLGIT PRIME $29,532.42 266,059.71$              

264,749.50$             
MERIDIAN BANK CHECKING

October 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 250,000.00$             264,803.74$              
October Revenues
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 292.38$                     
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balance 265,096.12$              
October Expenses
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 265,096.12$              

265,096.12$             
CAPITAL RESERVE FUND:

January 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 1,235,697.46$          
2022 Capital Reserve Budget 2,071,856.00$          
Year-to-Date - Revenues 969,426.87$             
Year-to-Date - Expenditures 1,109,390.43$          

October 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 1,335,014.02$           
October Revenues 388.99                       
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balance 1,335,403.01$           
October Expenses 239,669.11                
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 1,095,733.90$           

National Bank of Malvern 1,095,733.90$          

* Sewer payroll 19,489.00
** 19,489.00

LIQUID FUEL FUND:
January 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 139,933.61$             
2022 Budget 84,714.95$               
Year-to-Date Revenues 92,091.05$               
Year-to-Date Expenditures -$                          
October1 Opening Cash Balance 231,955.71$              
October Revenues 68.95                         
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balance 232,024.66$              
October Expenses * -                             
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 232,024.66$              

Savings Account 232,024.66$             



SEWER FUND:

January 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 1,795,857.80$          
2022 Budget 1,353,120.00$          
Year-to-Date - Revenues 776,532.90$             
Year-to-Date -  Expenditures 652,829.50$             
October 1, 2022 Opening Cash Bala nce 1,952,559.74$           
October Revenues 17,134.44                  
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balance 1,969,694.18$           
October Expenses 50,132.98                  
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 1,919,561.20$           
500,000.00 in MM Acct. National Bank of Malvern 1,919,561.20$          

SUMMARY ALL FUNDS
October-22

January 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 6,329,183.03$          
2022 Budget all Funds 7,762,242.95$          
Year-to-Date - Revenues All Funds 6,198,323.72$          
Year-to-Date -  Expenditures All Funds 5,564,365.63$          
October 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance All Funds 7,400,032.96$           
October Revenues 192,087.53                
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balances All Funds 7,592,120.49$           
OctoberExpenses 627,529.82                
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 6,964,590.67$           

6,964,590.67$          
SIDEWALK FEE-IN-LIEU ACCOUNT:

October 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 65,876.08$                
Revenue 71.63                         
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balance
Expenses
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance 65,947.71$                

ARPA 2022 ACCOUNT
October 1, 2022 Opening Cash Balance 79,693.05$                
Revenue 20.31$                       
Total Revenues and Opening Cash Balance 79,713.36$                
Expenses
October 31, 2022 Closing Cash Balance $79,713.36

CONTINGENCY FUNDS:

General Fund Contingencies $308,368.22
National Bank of Malvern Interest $288.09

TOTAL $308,656.31

Sewer Fund Contingencies $430,026.59
CD moved to MM 5/30/20 National Bank of Malvern Interest $401.75

$430,428.34

TOTAL IN ALL ACCOUNTS
7,849,336.39$           

Respectfully Submitted by,

Mary Lou Whitcomb
Borough Treasurer

 































 
 

PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTENDENT REPORT 
 
 

October 2022 
 
 
STREET DEPT: 
 
Trash containers on King Street and all Public Parks are cleaned out weekly on Monday, Wednesday and 
Friday. Doggie Bags dispenser are filled.   
Cleaned storm drains 
35 Mark outs were received from Pa One Call and completed. 
Repaired various street signs. 
Repaired various Pot Holes. 
Street Lines were painted thru out town. 
Cut grass at all Borough parks and Battlefield, Memorial Grounds. 
Street sweeper was run thru out Borough. 
Set up and cleaned up functions at Burke Park. 
Started to Pick-up leaves. 
Remover Flower Pots from poles and installed Banners. 
Installed Street Name sign on Everett’ Alley. 
 
SEWER DEPT: 
 
Pump stations were checked daily. 
Pumped 8,128.600 gallons to Valley Forge Sewer Authority.  
Cleaned out wet well at pump stations. 
 
 
SHOP: 
 
Service and inspection on Police Cars. 
Service on Leaf Machine and installed leaf box on truck. 
Installed Salt Spreaders on trucks. 
 
 
 
                                                                                      
                                                                                      Respectfully submitted, 
                                                                                                    Ira Dutter, Jr. 

                                                                                        Superintendent of Public Works  
 
 



Louis M. Marcelli 
Chief of Police 

MALVERN BOROUGH 
POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Date: November 3, 2022 

To: Mayor Uzman 

Members of Borough Council 

From: Louis M. Marcelli, Chief of Police 

Subject MONTHLY REPORT—October 

During the month of October, 2022, Members of the Police Department received 294 calls for service. Of 

the calls, there was -2 Part I Crime and 5 Part II Crimes. The Members of the Department made 2 Criminal 

arrest for the month. 

Traffic Enforcement:  

Traffic Citations —2;Warnings- 26; Parking Tickets-2; and Ordinances —0. 

Alarms: 

There were 6 police, 0 EMS, and 7 fire alarms. 

EMS, Medical and Ambulance:  

There was a total of 10 calls. 

Accidents:  

There were 4 property, 1 hit and run, 0 vehicle versus pedestrian, and 2 reportable crash for the month. 

Assistance to Malvern Police Department:  

The Police Department received assistance from other Departments on 2 occasions. 

Assistance to Other Departments:  

Members of the Department responded to assist other Departments on 11 occasions for miscellaneous 

police related issues. 

1 East First Avenue, Suite 1, Malvern, PA 19355 
Police Radio: 610-647-1440 I Office: 610-647-0261 Fax: 610-647-6166 

Email: policema1vern.org  



Louis M. Marcelli 
C hief of Police 

MALVERN BOROUGH 
POLICE DEPARTMENT 

House Checks:  

There were 11 house checks for the month. 

Fingerprinting:  

4 individuals were printed for employment purposes. 

Notary:  

1. notary services were provided. 

Training:  

Officer Walker attended Basic Crime Scene Investigation at the Chester County Training Center. Officer 

Dougherty and Ofc. Capuano attended On Scene Crash Investigations course held by the University of 
North Florida. This intensive training was from October 3 through October 10th•  Ofc. Dougherty scored 
a 96% and Ofc. Capuano scored 88%. 

cc: Tiffany Loomis 

Borough Manager 

1 East First Avenue, Suite 1, Malvern, PA 19355 
Police Radio: 610-647-1440 J  Office: 610-647-0261 I Fax: 610-647-6166 

Email: police@malvern.org  
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